
VIKING VISIONS 
 Barrie North Collegiate Institute 
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We welcomed your child back to school on February 5th. It is hard to believe that a full 
semester is behind us. If first semester is any indication, then semester two will be very 
busy with activities and opportunities for your child. 

Over the course of the fall there were many activities outside of the classroom, which 
students were engaged in. Many students were involved in teams, clubs, music, and 
drama. Our Junior and Senior Football teams had successful season – our Juniors were the 
GBSSA Champions! Girlsô Basketball and Boysô Volleyball had a great season. Junior and 
Senior Boysô Soccer teams, the Golf team and Girlsô Flag Football all wrapped up their 
seasons in November along with Cross Country Running. The Girlsô Volleyball and Boysô 
Basketball seasons continue into semester two and both teams have enjoyed a number of 
tournaments. The Nordic and Alpine Ski teams have been enjoying a very snowy season 
with GBSSA championships coming up soon. Boysô Hockey and Girlsô Hockey are still 
active in their seasons and our girls recently captured a silver medal in a tournament last 
week.  Badminton and swimming were also active and successful! We have had a coffee 
house run by the Free the Children Club and it was held in our new cafeteria. Our physical 
education leadership class, under Mr. Simms, also ran many successful intramural activities 
throughout the semester at lunch including, basketball, floor hockey, volleyball, a staff vs. 
student basketball game and many interactive games. 

This past semester students were also engaged in preparing for the Grade 9 EQAO 
assessment of mathematics if they were in grade nine applied and academic math classes. 
Grade 9 Math EQAO is written toward the end of each semester for students taking grade 9 
applied and academic mathematics. Students in grade 10, and previously eligible students, 
have been provided with opportunities to practice for the upcoming Literacy Test (OSSLT) 
with in-class embedded activities. The OSSLT is to be written on Tuesday April 10th, 2018. 
Information will be sent home regarding our free, after school preparation program for 
OSSLT known as TIPS. The program runs every Tuesday and Thursday right after school 
for one hour and we provide food! If you would like information about this or want to enroll 
your child in this opportunity, please contact the main office at 705-726-6541. The OSSLT 
is a óhigh-stakesô test since students must pass this test in order to graduate. 

The Guidance staff has been busy visiting the elementary schools, preparing students for 
their transition to high school, explaining courses, and modeling the option sheet process to 
our newest registrants. This past January we held a High School Information Night for our 
grade 8 students and the turn-out was excellent. At this event parents and students were 
able to tour the school, receive information, speak with teachers and to see everything that 
BNC has to offer! 

Student Council organized a dance, spirit days and the Holiday Assembly (unfortunately 
cancelled due to inclement weather) for our student body. Free the Children Club held a 
Halloween food drive and Christmas Cheer. The level of support and participation of our 
students in these charitable activities make us extremely proud of them. 

With the change in courses and teachers, as we commence semester two, comes the 
opportunity for a fresh start, to set new goals and to continue to develop habits which 
ensure academic success. We are committed to assisting students to reach their full 
potential. In order to do this, we all need to work together. Students are encouraged to 
communicate early and often with their teachers, and to seek help as soon as they need it. 
Parents are encouraged to read about and take advantage of some of the programs that 
are listed in this newsletter, the website or that come via the automated phone call system. 
We will continue to offer After Hours Mathematics and English assistance (AHME) after 
school and starting soon, last semester we were able to run the program 4 days a week! 
This homework club is supervised by qualified teachers and many students took advantage 
of this service in semester one.  

On behalf of the Vice-Principals, Mr. Bowman, Ms. LeMaire and myself, I thank you for your 
ongoing support to the Barrie North Collegiate High School family. 

Sincerely, 

Mr. Greg Brucker 

Principal 

February 2018 

IMPORTANT 
DATES : 

 

 

Family Day :    

February 19 
 

School Council  

Meeting : Feb. 21 
 

March Break :    

March 12 - 16 
 

Progress Reports :   

March 22 
 

Parent Teacher  

Conferences :    

March 28 
 

Good Friday :   

March 30 
 
 

Easter Monday :   

April 2 
 

OSSLT :  April 10 
 
  

P.A. Day :  April 27 
 

Mid-Term Report 

Cards : April 30 
 

Prom : May 4 
 

Full Disclosure Day :  
May 7 

  
 

Victoria Day  

Holiday : May 21 
 
 

Last Day of Classes:  

June 20 
 

Evaluation Days:  

June 21, 22, 23,  

25 and 26 
 

Commencement :  

June 28 
 

P.A. Days :   

June 28 and 29  

110 Grove Street East, Barrie, Ontario   L4M 2P3   (705) 726-6541  
Principal: Greg Brucker                  Vice-Principal: Peter Bowman               Vice-Principal: Adele LeMaire 

WALKING TO SCHOOL IS GREAT FOR STUDENTS 

²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ сл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ƻŦ Řŀƛƭȅ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ 
ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƎƻƻŘ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ƘŜŀƭǘƘΦ Lǘ ōǳƛƭŘǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇǎ 
ǘƘŜƳ ŦŜŜƭ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ aƻǊŜ ǿŀƭƪŜǊǎ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƭŜǎǎ ǘǊŀŶŎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ƪŜŜǇ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ ŀƛǊ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΦ 9ǾŜƴ ƻƴŜ Řŀȅ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ 
ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ōƛƎ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜΗ ¢ƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀŎǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŦŜ ǊƻǳǘŜǎ 
ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎΣ Ǿƛǎƛǘ  ǿǿǿΦǎŀŦŜǊƻǳǘŜǎǘƻǎŎƘƻƻƭΦŎŀκǎŎƘƻƻƭ-ǘǊŀǾŜƭ-ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ         
LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {ƛƳŎƻŜ aǳǎƪƻƪŀ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ IŜŀƭǘƘ ¦ƴƛǘ  

±ƛƪƛƴƎ ±ƛǎƛƻƴǎ - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму 

http://www.saferoutestoschool.ca/school-travel-planning
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{Ŝŀǎƻƴ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ŀƊŜǊ 

aŀǊŎƘ .ǊŜŀƪΦ   

!ƭƭ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 

ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ ¢ŜŀƳ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ 

ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΦ 

ARTS DEPARTMENT  (DRAMA, MUSIC, VISUAL ARTS) 
 

!Ǌǘǎ /ƭǳō 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƭƻǾŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎǊŜŀǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ Ŧǳƴ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ Ǿƛǎǳŀƭ ŀǊǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ Ŏƭǳō ƛǎ 
ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŀǊǘ ŦƻǊƳǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎΣ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎΣ ǇǊƛƴǘƳŀƪƛƴƎΣ ǎŎǳƭǇǘǳǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ƻƴΦ  
Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǝƴƎ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ŀǊǘΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ŀǊǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ {ǘŀȅ ǘǳƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ aǎΦ tŀǳƭ 
ŀƴŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǝƳŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƛƴ ǊƻƻƳ нолΦ 
 

/ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ Ǝƛŀƴǘ ōƻƻƪ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ƛƴ .ŀǊǊƛŜ bƻǊǘƘΩǎ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅΦ !Ǌǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ aǊΦ aŀƧŜǿǎƪƛ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ±ƛǎǳŀƭ !Ǌǘǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭƭȅ  
ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻƭƪƛŜƴ-ŜǎǉǳŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ ōƻƻƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƘƻƭŘǎ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ōƻƻƪǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ǿŜǊŜ ¢ƛŀǊŀ /ƘǊƛǎǝŜ όDǊΦ ммύΣ  
·ƛŀƻ [ŜƻƴŀǊŘ όDǊΦ млύΣ WŀŎƪ-[ȅƴƴ {ǘŀƴǳǘȊ όDǊΦ ммύΣ IŀȅƭŜŜ ±ŜǊƎŀŘƻǎ όDǊΦ ммύΣ ŀƴŘ !ƭƛȅŀ vǳƛƴƴ όDǊΦ мнύΦ ¢ƘŜ !Ǌǘǎ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ 
ǘƘŀƴƪǎ aǊΦ aŀƧŜǿǎƪƛ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ǝƳŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƛƴ ŬǊǎǘ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ±ƛǎǳŀƭ !Ǌǘǎ ŀƴŘ tƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ ŎƻǳǊǎŜǎΦ IŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƘŜƭǇπ
ƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊƛƴǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭƛƴƎ ǎŎŜƴŜǊȅ ōŀŎƪŘǊƻǇǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭΦ .ŀǊǊƛŜ bƻǊǘƘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ōŀŎƪ aǊΦ {ƘŀǊŜǎƪƛ 
ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ±ƛǎǳŀƭ !Ǌǘǎ ƛƴ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ƴŜǿ ±ƛǎǳŀƭ !Ǌǘǎ ǊƻƻƳ нртΦ  

/ƻƴŎŜǊǘ .ŀƴŘ  
¢ƘŜ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ .ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀƭƭ-ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘŀƭ ŜƴǎŜƳōƭŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǇ ƻŦ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ǿƻƻŘǿƛƴŘǎΣ ōǊŀǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ  
ǇŜǊŎǳǎǎƛƻƴΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ aǎΦ tŜǊǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜǎ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aǳǎƛŎ ǊƻƻƳ όмтнύ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦǊƻƳ 
нΥол ǘƻ пǇƳ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘ.Ŝŀǘǎ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜκ.b/ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ hŶŎƛŀƭ 
hǇŜƴƛƴƎ 9ǾŜƴǘ όaŀȅ мсǘƘύΣ DŜƻǊƎƛŀƴ .ŀȅ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ aǳǎƛŎ CŜǎǘ ƛƴ /ƻƭƭƛƴƎǿƻƻŘΣ ŀƴŘ /ŀƴŀŘŀϥǎ ²ƻƴŘŜǊƭŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aǳǎƛŎ CŜǎǝǾŀƭΦ 
bŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ 
 

/ƻƴŎŜǊǘ /ƘƻƛǊ    
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǎƻƴƎǎ ƻŦ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǎǘȅƭŜǎΣ ŎƻƳŜ ƻǳǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀǘ ƭǳƴŎƘ όмлΥпл-ммΥпрύ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aǳπ
ǎƛŎ ǊƻƻƳ όмтнύΦ ¸ƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ !ƭƭ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŜŀǊΣ ŀ ǿƛƭƭπ
ƛƴƎƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ ǇƛǘŎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƻƛŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƘƻƛǊ ƛǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ aǊΦ wƻǘƘŜƴōǳǊƎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳπ
ƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CǊŜŜ ¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎƻũŜŜƘƻǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘ.Ŝŀǘǎ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜκ.b/ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ hŶŎƛŀƭ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ 9ǾŜƴǘΦ bŜǿ ƳŜƳπ
ōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ 

WŀȊȊ .ŀƴŘ  
¢ƘŜ WŀȊȊ .ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǘǎ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aǳǎƛŎ ǊƻƻƳΦ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ 
ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀƴŘΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ CǊŜŜ ¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎƻũŜŜƘƻǳǎŜΣ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘ.Ŝŀǘǎ 
ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜκ.b/ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ hŶŎƛŀƭ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ 9ǾŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ bƻǊǘƘCŜǎǘ ƛƴ WǳƴŜΦ 
 

Lƴ aŀǊŎƘΣ DǳƛǘŀǊ ŀƴŘ ±ƛǎǳŀƭ !Ǌǘǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƻƴ ŀ ŬŜƭŘ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŎaƛŎƘŀŜƭ /ŀƴŀŘƛŀƴ !Ǌǘ  
/ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƛƴ YƭŜƛƴōǳǊƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ DǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ {ŜǾŜƴ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ DǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ {ŜǾŜƴ DǳƛǘŀǊ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ {ǘŀȅ ǘǳƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ  
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦ  
 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿƭȅ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǘŜŘ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎ ŀǊŜ Ŭƴŀƭƭȅ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ DǊŀŘŜ мм aǳǎƛŎ - YŜȅōƻŀǊŘƛƴƎ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ōȅ aǊΦ  
wƻǘƘŜƴōǳǊƎΣ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƪŜȅōƻŀǊŘ ƭŀō όǊƻƻƳ мфмύΦ Lǘ ƛǎ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǎŜǘ ƻŦ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ Ǉƛŀƴƻ ƪŜȅōƻŀǊŘǎ 
ŦƻǊ ǳǎŜ ōȅ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƪŜȅōƻŀǊŘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƭŀō ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ƛǎƻƭŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǳŘƛƻ ƻŦ 
ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅōƻŀǊŘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ aL5LΣ ƘŜŀŘǇƘƻƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƛŎǊƻǇƘƻƴŜǎΦ 
 

¢ƘŜ LƳǇǊƻǾƛǎŀǝƻƴŀƭ DŀƳŜǎ /ƭǳō Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ aǊΦ {Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ǊŀƳŀ ǊƻƻƳ όнлнύΦ 
bŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊǇŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǿƛǘΣ ƭŜŀǊƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŜŜǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ 
ƭŀǳƎƘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƛǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ hƴǘŀǊƛƻΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀƳōŀǎǎŀŘƻǊǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǊ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΣ .ŀǊǊƛŜ bƻǊǘƘ ƛǎ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ άCƻǊŜǾŜǊ aƻǊŜΦέ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǘƻǊȅ ōŀǎŜŘ ƛƴ мурлǎ hƴǘŀǊƛƻΣ 
ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ǎŎǊƛǇǘ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅ ǊŜǝǊŜŘ hŀƪƭŜȅ tŀǊƪ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ aǊΦ IƻǊƴŜΦ ¢Ŝƴ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ǎƻƴƎǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎƻƳǇƻǎŜŘ 
ōȅ aǊΦ wƻǘƘŜƴōǳǊƎΣ aǊΦ IƻǊƴŜΣ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎƻƴƎǿǊƛǘŜǊ /ŀǊƻƭ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ bƻǊǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ aŀŘŜƭƛƴŜ wƻǎǎŜƭƭΦ aǊΦ wƻǘƘŜƴōǳǊƎ ƛǎ  
ŘƛǊŜŎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ όǎƛƴƎƛƴƎΣ Ǉƛǘ ōŀƴŘύΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏŀǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƻǊŜƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎǊƛǇǘΦ LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀǎǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ŎƘƻǊǳǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊκŜȄǘǊŀ όǎƻƳŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎΣ ƴƻ ŘƛŀƭƻƎǳŜύΣ ƻǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ 
ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜƘƛƴŘ-ǘƘŜ-ǎŎŜƴŜǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴΦ ²Ŝ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ǘŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŜȄǘǊŀǎ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ w/at ƻŶŎŜǊǎ όƴƻ  
ŘƛŀƭƻƎǳŜύΦ !ƭǎƻΣ ƛŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǊǝŬŎƛŀƭ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǘǊŜŜǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƭŜƴŘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƎŜ ǎŎŜƴŜǊȅΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ {ƻ ŦŀǊΣ Ŧǳƭƭ Ŏŀǎǘ ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅǎ ŀǘ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aǳǎƛŎ ǊƻƻƳ όмтнύΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ƻŦ  
ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ŀǊŜ !ǇǊƛƭ нсǘƘ ŀƴŘ нтǘƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ǇǳōƭƛŎΦ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƳŀǝƴŜŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ !ǇǊƛƭ нрǘƘ ŀƴŘ нсǘƘΦ  
 

!a¦оhм DǊŀŘŜ мм aǳǎƛŎ tǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴΣ hǇŜƴ 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ōȅ aǊΦ tŜǘƘƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎϥ 
ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƭƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴǎΦ LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ  
ŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǝǾŜƭȅΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǳǎŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŀǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŎǊƛǝŎŀƭ ŀƴŀƭȅǎƛǎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎ ǘƻ ǇƭŀƴΣ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜΣ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΣ 
ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊƪŜǘ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴǎΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻΣ ǊŜƅŜŎǘ ƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƴŀƭȅȊŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦǊƻƳ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƎŜƴǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊƛƻŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎŀǊŜŜǊǎΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ 
ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎƛŜǎΣ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎΣ ²!± ŜŘƛǝƴƎΣ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ ŀǳŘƛƻ ǿƻǊƪǎǘŀǝƻƴǎΣ ƳƛŎǊƻǇƘƻƴŜǎΣ ƳǳǎƛŎ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ  
ƳŀǊƪŜǝƴƎ ōŀǎƛŎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ŎŀǊŜŜǊǎΦ 

 PROM 2018   
 

Prom is fast approachingé.it will be held on 

May 4th at Hawk Ridge Golf and Country 

Club.  Listen to morning announcements or 

check Twitter for updates and information.   

Any questions, feel free to contact  

Ms. Maslen at 705-726-6541 ext.55752  

±ƛƪƛƴƎ ±ƛǎƛƻƴǎ - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму 
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Itõs important to get accurate information about whatõs going on at your school and at the Simcoe County District School Board 

(SCDSB): 

È you can subscribe to our schoolõs website by visiting the ôWhat's Newõ section at http://nor.scdsb.on.ca. You can sign up to receive 

emails about school news updates and information during emergency situations. Itõs easy to subscribe ð visit our website and click 

the ôSubscribeõ link at the very top of the page. When you fill out your email and click Subscribe, an email will be sent to your inbox 

with a link to click to confirm that you want to subscribe. You can unsubscribe at any time using the link at the bottom of each email. 

È for Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) media releases and event information, visit the ôNewsõ section under ôAbout Usõ on 

the SCDSBõs website: www.scdsb.on.ca. The SCDSB Education Centre can be reached at 705-734-6363. 

È follow the SCDSB on Twitter (@SCDSB_Schools), Facebook (facebook.com/SCDSB) and Instagram (instagram.com/scdsb). (also 

include your school social media account information here if you have active accounts) through SCDSBõs Sharing Simcoe blog 

(www.sharingsimcoe.com), we share stories of our amazing staff, students and school communities. 

For school bus transportation information, visit the Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortiumõs website at: 

main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca. And remember to bookmark the school bus information page at: simcoecountyschoolbus.ca for bus 

delay and cancellation information on inclement weather days. 

IĈı ÙĶÙėÏìěÙ ÏÁĂ éÙûĔ ıìġé éĈāÙıĈėù 

LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ 
ōŀŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǿƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΗ aŀƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
ŀŘƻǇǘ ŀ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ǇƘƛƭƻǎƻǇƘȅ ŦƻǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ς ŎƭŜŀǊ ȅƻǳǊ  
ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΣ ōǳŎƪƭŜ Řƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ŦƻŎǳǎΦ !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜƴǝƻƴ ƛǎ 
ƎǊŜŀǘΣ ōȅ ŦƻŎǳǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƭŜƭȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜƎƭŜŎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
ōƻŘȅΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ŧǳƭƭ ǇƻǘŜƴǝŀƭΦ 
IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎ ǿƘȅ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
ƳƻǊŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝǾŜΥ 
 

È .ŜǧŜǊ ǎƭŜŜǇ ς ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ōǊŀƛƴǎ ǿƻǊƪ ōŜǧŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ 

ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǊŜǎǘΦ DŜǩƴƎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǎƭŜŜǇ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ōǊŀƛƴΩǎ ŎŀǇŀŎƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǊƛŜǾŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ 

ǘŀǎƪǎ ŜŶŎƛŜƴǘƭȅΣ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŦƻŎǳǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƴŀƎŜ ǎǘǊŜǎǎ ς ŀƭƭ ƻŦ 

ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ 

È {ǘǊŜǎǎ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜ ς ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴŘƻǊǇƘƛƴǎ 

ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ǎǘǊŜǎǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ƘŀǊŘ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǘƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ 

ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀŎƘƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪΣ ŎǊŀƳǇŜŘ ƴŜŎƪ ƻǊ ƧƛǧŜǊȅ ƭŜƎΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ  

ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŘƛǎǘǊŀŎǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƊŜƴ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ŜȄŎŜǎǎƛǾŜ ǝƳŜ 

ǎǇŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǎŜŘŜƴǘŀǊȅ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ ! ǉǳƛŎƪ ōƻŘȅ ōǊŜŀƪ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜƭƛŜǾŜ 

ǘŜƴǎƛƻƴΣ ǎǘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎŜǎǎ ŜƴŜǊƎȅΣ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƛǘ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǘƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ 

ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŀǎƪǎ ŀǘ ƘŀƴŘΦ 

È wŜǘŀƛƴ ƳƻǊŜ ς ōƭƻƻŘ ǇǳƳǇƛƴƎ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƅƻǿ 

ƻŦ ƻȄȅƎŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōǊŀƛƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƛǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜŎŜǇǝǾŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƅƻǿ 

ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƛƴΦ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ ǇǊƻǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

ǿƘƻ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǝƳŜǎ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƎŜǘ ƘƛƎƘŜǊ 

ƎǊŀŘŜǎΦ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ 

ŀǊŜ ŜŀǝƴƎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅΣ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ ƘȅŘǊŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǩƴƎ ƭƻǘǎ ǊŜǎǘ 

ŀƴŘ ŦǊŜǎƘ ŀƛǊΦ  
 

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ¸a/! ƻŦ {ƛƳŎƻŜκaǳǎƪƻƪŀ  
 

ǿǿǿΦȅƳŎŀƻŦǎƛƳŎƻŜƳǳǎƪƻƪŀΦŎŀ 

GIVING BACK TO THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY - 

VOLUNTEER IN OUR SCHOOL 
 

Volunteers are an important part of what makes our school 

a great place to learn and grow. We value and appreciate 

the support of our volunteers. There are many opportunities 

available, including school council, breakfast clubs, reading 

help, assisting in the classroom or library and much more. 

Everyone who volunteers in a school must have a criminal 

record check which includes a Vulnerable Sector 

Screening. Please call or visit the school office for more 

information about opportunities available or if youôd like to 

volunteer! 

      SCHOOLôS IN FOR  
SUMMER AT THE SCDSB 

Are you and your child planning their 

courses for next school year? Looking 

for a way to create flexibility in their  

timetable and earn a credit? Consider 

summer school! Each year, the SCDSB 

offers a variety of summer programs to over 2,000  

students. Summer school options include open, college 

and university level courses from Grades 9 to 12.  

Courses are offered in person or online.  

Interested students can also travel and earn credits with 

the summer EduTravel program. 

Summer school program details can be found on the 

Learning Centres website at  

Current SCDSB students should 

speak to their guidance  

counsellor for information and to 

register. Register now so that your 

summer school choices align with 

course selection for next year!   

     UPDATE YOUR CHILDôS IMMUNIZATION  

                              RECORD 
 

The Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit is required to 

keep up-to-date immunization records for all students who 

attend elementary or secondary school in the County of 

Simcoe and the District of Muskoka. Parents are  

responsible for reporting  immunizations to the health unit 

each time their child receives a vaccine from their health 

care provider. The immunizations that the health unit  

requires records for include: diphtheria, tetanus, polio,  

measles, mumps, rubella, meningococcal, pertussis and 

varicella (chickenpox) for those born in 2010 or later. Itôs 

easy to update your childôs immunization status. Go to 

www.smdhu.org/immsonline to update your childôs record 

or call Health Connection at 705-721-7520 or  

1-877-721-7520. 
 

     Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

Viking Television, known to all at 

Barrie North as VTV, has once 

again returned to the airwaves. 

After a brief hiatus in Semester 

1, due to construction of a new  

studio space, the class that  

produces VTV has re-launched  

the daily live morning broadcast. While the broadcast is 

shown in classrooms throughout North, parents and 

caregivers who would like to view the broadcast can also 

do so from the comfort of their own homes. They can 

simply go to the school website (nor.scdsb.on.ca) then 

scroll down to Viking TV Broadcast. There, they can see a 

livestream of the broadcast beginning at 9:15 a.m. daily, 

or watch earlier versions of the broadcast. VTV's goal is 

to build community within the school by sharing good 

news, and we are happy to be sharing the news with all 

in the Barrie North Community. 

±ƛƪƛƴƎ ±ƛǎƛƻƴǎ - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму 

http://www.sharingsimcoe.com
http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca
http://www.learningcentres.com
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4ÈÅ #ÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ 
ÔÈÁÎË ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÉÎÇ 
×ÏÒË ÐÌÁÃÅÍÅÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȢ %ÍÐÌÏÙÅÒÓ ÁÌÌÏ× 
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÎË ÂÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÁÃÁÄÅÍÉÃ 
ËÎÏ×ÌÅÄÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÁÌ-ÌÉÆÅ ÁÐÐÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 9ÏÕ ÁÓÓÉÓÔ ÏÕÒ  
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅ ÁÎ ÁÐÐÒÏÐÒÉÁÔÅ ÃÁÒÅÅÒ ÐÁÔÈ ÁÎÄ 
ÔÈÅ ÊÏÂ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÉÍÐÒÏÖÅÓ ÔÈÅ ÅÍÐÌÏÙÁÂÉÌÉÔÙ ÓËÉÌÌÓ  
ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ×ÏÒËÅÒȢ %ÍÐÌÏÙÅÒÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÐÌÁÃÉÎÇ  
Á ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ɉ3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ɀ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ Ǫ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ɀ *ÕÎÅɊ ÁÒÅ 
ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÄ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÔÈÅ "ÁÒÒÉÅ .ÏÒÔÈ #ÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ 
%ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÁÔ χςφ-φυτρ ÅØÔÅÎÓÉÏÎ τρρςσ  
ÏÒ ËÅÓÃÏÔÔͽÓÃÄÓÂȢÏÎȢÃÁ 

 

 

 

 
 

&ÉÒÓÔ ÓÅÍÅÓÔÅÒ #ÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÈÏÓÔÅÄ 
ÁÎ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÖÅ #Ï-ÏÐ 0ÌÁÃÅÍÅÎÔ &ÁÉÒ ÏÎ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ φȟ 
ςπρχ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒÓȟ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÆÅÌÌÏ×  
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȢ #Ï-ÏÐ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÓÈÁÒÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÓȟ  
ÐÒÏÍÏÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÃÁÒÅÅÒ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÉÅÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ 
×ÏÒË ÐÌÁÃÅÍÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÅÅÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ  
%ÎÇÌÉÓÈ ÁÎÄ ÍÁÔÈ ÓËÉÌÌÓ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÒÅÅÒÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ 
ÃÏ-ÏÐ ÐÌÁÃÅÍÅÎÔȢ 4ÈÅ ÔÕÒÎÏÕÔ ×ÁÓ ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇȦ -ÁÎÙ  
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏÏË ÁÄÖÁÎÔÁÇÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÔÅÒÁÃÔÉÖÅ 
ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙÓ ÔÏ ÇÁÉÎ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓÅÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÃÁÒÅÅÒ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÉÅÓ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÁÒÅÁȢ 7ÉÔÈ ÍÏÒÅ ÔÈÁÎ 
τπ ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓÅÓ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÒÅÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄ ÁÌÌ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÌÅÆÔ ÍÏÒÅ 
ÉÎÆÏÒÍÅÄ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÃÁÒÅÅÒ ÃÈÏÉÃÅÓȢ )Ô ×ÁÓ Á ÖÅÒÙ 
ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌ ÁÎÄ ÒÅ×ÁÒÄÉÎÇ ÄÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȦ 
 
 

 
          

  
4ÈÅ /ÎÔÁÒÉÏ 9ÏÕÔÈ !ÐÐÒÅÎÔÉÃÅÓÈÉÐ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ ɉ/9!0Ɋ 
ÏÆÆÅÒÓ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÁËÉÎÇ ÃÏ-ÏÐ ÔÈÅ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÅÁÒÎ 
ÈÏÕÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÓËÉÌÌÓ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄÓ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÁÐÐÒÅÎÔÉÃÅÓÈÉÐ ×ÈÉÌÅ 
ÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÃÒÅÄÉÔÓ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÈÉÇÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÄÉÐÌÏÍÁȢ  
&ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÁÐÐÒÅÎÔÉÃÅÓÈÉÐÓ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÖÉÓÉÔ 
×××ȢÏÙÁÐÓÃÄÓÂȢÃÏÍ ÏÒ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÔÈÅ "ÁÒÒÉÅ .ÏÒÔÈ  
#ÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÁÔ χςφ-φυτρ  
ÅØÔÅÎÓÉÏÎ Πτρρςσ ÏÒ ËÅÓÃÏÔÔͽÓÃÄÓÂȢÏÎȢÃÁ 
                          ǿǿǿΦƻȅŀǇǎŎŘǎōΦŎƻƳ  

BARRIE NORTH YEARBOOK 

Will you remember all of the great things that have  

happened this year at Barrie North?  How was the KCup? 

How did the Girlsô Flag Football do? How many people went 

to the semiformal? Your chance to purchase a yearbook to 

remember all the great things that have happened is well  

under way. You can get a colour-filled, hard cover copy for 

only $40 OR you can choose a soft cover version for only 

$30. The books will be delivered in June plus there will be a 

supplement magazine available in September next year that 

will ensure all the good stuff finds its way into the yearbook. 

Sales will happen every Wednesday continue until April 15
th
 

either in the main hallway or period 3 classrooms. 
 
 

BUYING A BARRIE NORTH YEARBOOK ONLINE 
 

1.  You will need your childôs student number to start 

     this process.  If you are having difficulties with this  

     please contact the main office at 705-726-6541  

2. Got to http://nor.scdsb.on.ca/ and click on the ñPay 

     Feesò under the Quick Access column 

3.  When on the new page, proceed to click the ñSign 

     into Your Accountò, and click the hyperlink ñclick  

     here to register nowò 

4.  Upon clicking the hyperlink, you must create an  

     account and receive a verification email 

5.  When confirming your email, you will be asked to 

     sign in with your new login information 

6.  You will then be required to add information about the  

     student currently enrolled in Barrie North Collegiate, and 

     upon completing the boxes, you have the option to select  

    ñ2017-2018 Yearbookò  

     You will now have the option to pay, and upon paying, you 

     have officially purchased your BNC yearbook!  
 

*No printing required, the Yearbook Team will be notified of your 

Payment . Only a limited amount of  yearbooks will be sold.* 

 
 
 
 
 

 
!ƭƭ .ŀǊǊƛŜ bƻǊǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ 
ǎǝƭƭ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ƘŀǊŘ ƻǊ ǎƻƊ ŎƻǾŜǊ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
нлмт-нлму th[!wL{ ¸9!w.hhY ōȅ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƻƴ-ƭƛƴŜ 
ǘƻƻƭ ŀŎŎŜǎǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ ƻǊ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 
ŦǊƻƳ aǊ tƻǊǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǊƻƻƳ муо ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ м ƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
t9 ƻŶŎŜ ŀǘ ƭǳƴŎƘΦ {ŀƭŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴŘ ƻƴ !ǇǊƛƭ олǘƘΣ нлмуΦ  
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ  
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊōƻƻƪ Ŏŀƴ ǎǇŜŀƪ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ǘƻ  
aǊ tƻǊǘŜǊ ƻǊ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻƻƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜΦ 

    BARRIE NORTH MOUNTAIN BIKE TEAM 
 

Coaches: Mr. Rothenburg, Mr. Simms, Mme. Cudmore 
 

If you love to ride on two wheels (of the pedaling kind), enjoy the outdoors, want to stay fit, 

have fun, and be environmentally green, then this is the team for you. In the spring, we 

meet after school ready to ride from the school (days TBD). We explore local off-road trails 

around Barrie and Midhurst, and occasionally drive to Horseshoe or Hardwood Hills to ride, 

while learning tips and tricks on bike handling and racing. If you enjoy racing competitively, the Simcoe County MTB 

Race series in the spring is a great opportunity for riders to race at different locations in Simcoe County. No experi-

ence is necessary to join this team. Mountain bikes are the preferred bike style for riding, and bike helmets are man-

datory. It is recommended you bring water bottles, food, and bike toolsΦ 

 

No experience is necessary to join this team. Mountain bikes are the preferred bike style for riding, and bike helmets 

are mandatory. It is recommended you bring water bottles, food, and bike tools. 

http://www.oyapscdsb.com/
http://nor.scdsb.on.ca/


INCLEMENT WEATHER BUS  

CANCELLATION INFORMATION 
 

Bus cancellations and snow days are  

inevitable in Simcoe County. Each time 

buses are (or arenõt!) cancelled, we  

receive many questions from students, 

parents and community members.  
 

Here are the top eight questions we  

receive and our responses: 
 

1.Where do I find out which zones are cancelled? 

Visit simcoecountyschoolbus.ca to see if buses are cancelled in 

any zones. This information is generally posted between 6 and 

6:30 a.m. It is also shared by the Simcoe County Student  

Transportation Consortium (SCSTC) on Twitter 

@SCSTC_SchoolBus, and local radio stations and other media  

outlets are notified. Inclement weather cancellations are effective 

for the whole day. Buses cancelled in the morning will not run at 

the end of the day.Parents and families can subscribe to receive 

notifications from the SCSTC when their bus is cancelled or  

delayed by more than 15 minutes. Visit the SCSTC  website to  

subscribe. 
 

2.What zone is my school in? 

Look up your school on the SCSTC website or visit the SCDSBõs  

Weather Zones  You can also look on your schoolõs website. There 

is a button titled ôBus Informationõ that lists your zone. 
 

3.How is the decision to cancel buses made? 

To determine if school vehicles will be cancelled, early morning  

assessments of the road and weather conditions are reviewed  

during a 5:30 a.m. conference call between the SCSTC and School 

Vehicle Operators. During the 5:30 am conference call, the SCSTC 

and School Vehicle Operators review: 

       Åassessment of current road conditions 

       Åassessment of current and projected weather information 

       Åassessment of current visibility as it relates to the safe  

         operation of school vehicles 

       Åassessment of current and forecasted precipitation in the  

          form of snow accumulation on roads and freezing rain as it 

          relates to the safe operation of school vehicles 

       Åconfirmation if snow plows have been out on the roads  

         gathering additional information on road conditions from  

         available local services and resources    
 

4.Why arenõt schools closed when buses are cancelled? 

Many students in the SCDSB do not take school buses or other 

school vehicles to school. In fact, some of our schools have a large 

majority of students who walk, and often have high attendance 

even on days when buses in their zone are cancelled. The SCDSB  

procedure related to inclement weather states òEvery reasonable 

effort will be made to keep all schools open each day for those  

students who are able to attend. The principal of each school shall 

arrange for suitable and appropriate learning activities for those  

students who are present. School staffs are expected to plan for 

such emergencies in order to provide meaningful programs for 

those students who are able to attend under inclement weather  

conditions.ó Supervision of children is also a consideration. If 

schools were closed when buses are cancelled, that could place an 

added childcare burden on families. As a board, we know parents 

depend on us to keep schools open whenever possible. 
 

5.My child walks, but buses are cancelled at his or her school. 

Should I send them? 

It is always a family decision whether or not to send students to 

school. If your children will be staying home, please contact the 

schoolõs safe arrival number. Students who canõt make it to school 

on bus cancellation days are marked ôGõ (Grant Day). On a Grant 

Day, the school acknowledges that the student is away, but it 

doesnõt count on their report card. 

GIFTED CONGREGATED CLUSTERED PROGRAM 
  

Barrie Northõs Gifted-Enriched program is busy this 

second semester with courses running in English,  

Science, Learning Strategies, Integrated Arts, History 

and Pre-Advanced and Advanced Placement French. 

As the only secondary Gifted Congregated Clustered 

Program (GCCP) in the City of Barrie, North provides 

Gifted and Enriched students with academic, extra-

curricular and leadership opportunities. 
 

This semester BNC Gifted-Enriched students are  

participating in the Simcoe County Regional Science 

Fair, the University of Waterloo Canadian Computing 

Contest, multiple Math contests with Mrs. MacPhailõs 

Math League, the SCDSB Model UN and the Simcoe 

County Secondary School Chess League. We will also 

be taking field trips to the Hot Docs Documentary Film 

Festival and will head down to Toronto to visit post-

secondary institutions during our òUniversity  

Scavenger Huntó field trip in May.  
  

As well, some of our students will be independently 

participating in provincial and national programs  

including the Quantum Cryptology School for Young 

Students, the Forum for Young Canadians and the  

Ontario Legislature Model Parliament. 
  

If you are interested in learning more about BNCõs  

Gifted and Enriched programming opportunities, 

please contact Amy Reesor at areesor@scdsb.on.ca. 

 

OUTSTANDING  
COMMUNITY  
SERVICE HOURS 

Graduating students are reminded that the  

completion and documentation of 40 hours of  

Community Service is a Ministry of Education  

requirement for graduation in the Province of  

Ontario. Please hand in completed Community  

Service Hours sheets to Guidance ASAP.   

Students requiring hours should check out the  

Community Service Hours Board in the Tech  

hallway and listen to announcement for  

opportunities. 
 

2018-2019 OPTION SHEETS 

Guidance staff will be working with students over  

the coming weeks to complete their course  

selections for next year.   

Students will be called to computer labs and will  

work with Counsellors to select the courses they  

wish to take in the 2018-2019 year.  Students and  

parents/guardians are encouraged to check out 

the Course Calendar on the main page of the  

Barrie North Collegiate website, to read course  

outlines and see pre-requisites.   

Students are also reminded to use their My Blue  

Print account and the High School Planner/Post  

Secondary Planner/Career Planner functions to  

assist them in this vital exercise. 

±ƛƪƛƴƎ ±ƛǎƛƻƴǎ - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму 

http://www.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/
https://scstc.ca/Subscriptions/Subscribe.aspx
http://main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/schools-links
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/Schools/Pages/Weather-Zones.aspx
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/Board/Procedures%20Documents/A3020_Inclement-Weather-closing-(temporary)-of-SCDSD-%20Facilities.pdf
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/Board/Procedures%20Documents/A3020_Inclement-Weather-closing-(temporary)-of-SCDSD-%20Facilities.pdf
mailto:areesor@scdsb.on.ca


{ġĥÕÙĂġ ÕėÙěě ÏĈÕÙ 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ   
ŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ hǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀ ǎŀŦŜ ǎǇŀŎŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿƻǊƪ 
ǘƻ ōŜ ŜǉǳƛǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ  
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǇƻǎŜ ŀ 
ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŎŜŀƭ ƛŘŜƴǝǘȅΦ 9ȄŎŜǇǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ 
ƎǊŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ƘŜŀŘ ŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎǎ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
ƎŀǊƳŜƴǘǎκƻōƧŜŎǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎ ƻŦ ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ  
ƻōǎŜǊǾŀƴŎŜΣ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ƻǊ ǎŜƴǎƻǊȅ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎ 
ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ hƴǘŀǊƛƻ IǳƳŀƴ wƛƎƘǘǎ /ƻŘŜΦ 
 

¢ƘŜ {/5{. ŘǊŜǎǎ ŎƻŘŜ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ  
ŀƎŜƴŘŀ ŀƴŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦǎŎŘǎōΦƻƴΦŎŀΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 
ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŜǎǎ ŎƻŘŜΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ {/5{.  9ǉǳƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ LƴŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
¢ŜŀƳ ŀǘ тлр-тну-тртлΦ 

{ÁãÙġķ ėÙāìĂÕÙė ãėĈā ġéÙ {ìāÏĈÙ /ĈĥĂġķ 
{ġĥÕÙĂġ ¢ėÁĂěĔĈėġÁġìĈĂ  
/ĈĂěĈėġìĥā ό{/{¢/ύ 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜǊǎ ŀǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōǳǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ōŀŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘǎΥ 
È ¢ŀƪŜ Ŏŀǳǝƻƴ ς ōŜ ŜȄǘǊŀ Ŏŀǳǝƻǳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŎƛƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
    ōǳǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōǳǎ ƭƻŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴƭƻŀŘƛƴƎ 
     ȊƻƴŜǎ 
È tŀȅ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ς ²ŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōǳǎŜǎΩ ŘƛǎǝƴŎǝǾŜ 
    ŎƘǊƻƳŜ ȅŜƭƭƻǿ ŎƻƭƻǳǊƛƴƎΣ ƅŀǎƘƛƴƎ ǊŜŘ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
    ǎǘƻǇŀǊƳǎΦ 5ǊƛǾŜǊǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ ōƻǘƘ ŘƛǊŜŎǝƻƴǎ ƻƴ ŀ ǊƻŀŘ 
    ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀ  ƳŜŘƛŀƴ Ƴǳǎǘ ǎǘƻǇ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǘƻǇǇŜŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōǳǎ 
    ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ƛǘǎ ǳǇǇŜǊ ǊŜŘ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ƅŀǎƘƛƴƎΦ 
È Yƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǇŜǊŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎ ς !ƴȅ ŘǊƛǾŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ Ŧŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ 
    ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ƅŀǎƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ŀ 
    ŬƴŜ ƻŦ ǳǇ ǘƻ ϷнΣллл ŀƴŘ ǎƛȄ ŘŜƳŜǊƛǘ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŬǊǎǘ 
    ǝƳŜ ƻũŜƴŎŜ 
È .Ŝ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊŜŘ ς !ƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜǎ ŀ ŘǊƛǾŜǊ ŦŀƛƭƛƴƎ  
    ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōǳǎ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŎƛŘŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ  
   ǇƻƭƛŎŜ 

 

±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ {/{¢/ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ  ǿǿǿΦǎƛƳŎƻŜŎƻǳƴǘȅǎŎƘƻƻƭōǳǎΦŎŀ  
ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ΨIƻƳŜΩ ōǳǧƻƴ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ{ŀŦŜǘȅΩ ǘŀō ŦƻǊ 
ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΦ  

tÁķ ãĈė ãìÙûÕ ġėìĔěΣ ûĥĂÏé ÕÁķěΣ ÙġÏΦ 
ıìġé {ÏéĈĈû/Áěé hĂûìĂÙ 
 

The SchoolCash Online program is available at our 

school. Parents can pay online for lunch days and other 

items. Parents who sign up will receive a notification when 

a new item becomes available for purchase. Items are 

personalized to each student.  Parents use a secure 

online account to process payments, and can either make 

a one-time payment for each item as it occurs, or load 

money to carry a balance in the online account to make 

payments in the future. To create an online account, go to 

simcoecounty.schoolcashonline.com.  

Please contact the school office with any questions.  

tÁėÙĂġ tĈėġÁû äìİÙě ĔÁėÙĂġě ėÙÁû-ġìāÙ  

ÁÏÏÙěě ġĈ ÁġġÙĂÕÁĂÏÙΣ äėÁÕÙ ìĂãĈėāÁġìĈĂ  

The SCDSB Parent Portal is a secure online tool that  

provides parents/guardians (of students less than 18 years 

of age) with quick access to their childrenõs attendance and 

grades and includes the option to sign up for email  

notifications. To access the Parent Portal, parents/guardians 

will need their childõs SCDSB Pupil ID Number, which can be 

found on the Student Information Verification Form, as well 

as an Access ID. The Access ID can be provided by contacting 

your childõs school.  

SCHOOL GROUNDS ARE SMOKE FREE 24/7  

0ÒÏÔÅÃÔ ÙÏÕÒÓÅÌÆ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÈÅÁÌÔÈ ÈÁÚÁÒÄÓ ÏÆ 

ÓÅÃÏÎÄÈÁÎÄ ÓÍÏËÅȢ 2ÅÍÅÍÂÅÒȟ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÁÇÁÉÎÓÔ ÔÈÅ ÌÁ× ÔÏ ÓÍÏËÅ 

!.97(%2% ÏÎ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ ÁÔ !.9 4)-%Ȣ  4ÈÉÓ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÓ 

ÓÍÏËÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÖÅÈÉÃÌÅ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÐÉÃËÉÎÇ ÕÐ ÏÒ ÄÒÏÐÐÉÎÇ ÏÆÆ ÓÔÕȤ

ÄÅÎÔÓȢ )Ô ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÁÇÁÉÎÓÔ ÔÈÅ ÌÁ× ÔÏ ÓÍÏËÅ ÏÒ ÈÏÌÄ ÌÉÔ ÔÏÂÁÃÃÏ ÉÎ Á 

ÖÅÈÉÃÌÅ ÃÁÒÒÙÉÎÇ ÁÎÙÏÎÅ ÕÎÄÅÒ ÁÇÅ ρφȢ 4ÈÅ ПÉÎÅ ÆÏÒ ÉÇÎÏÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 

ÌÁ× ÉÓ ΑςυπȢ &ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÔÈÅ 3ÉÍÃÏÅ -ÕÓËÏËÁ 

$ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ (ÅÁÌÔÈ 5ÎÉÔ χπυ-χςρ-χυςπ ÏÒ ρ-ψχχ-χςρ-χυςπ ÏÒ 

www.simcoemuskokahealth.org 
 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit  

GILBERT CENTRE  

OFFERS SUPPORT 

GROUPS FOR PARENTING 

LGBTQ KIDS AND YOUTH 

The Gilbert Centre facilitates the Parenting LGBTQ Support 

Group, which is a drop-in meeting group for parents,  

caregivers, family members and friends. Meetings take 

place every other Wed. in Barrie. The group offers a safe 

and confidential space for you to share your experience, 

hear the experiences of others and grow in your abilities to 

support your LGBTQ child. Meetings are held every other 

Wed. at 7 p.m. at The Gilbert Centre, located at 80 Bradford 

Street (Suite 345) in Barrie. For more information, call  

705-722-6778, visit gilbertcentre.ca or email  

info@gilbertcentre.ca.  

 

OHIP     PROVIDES FREE  

PRESCRIPTION DRUG COVERAGE  

FOR CHILDREN 

 

Beginning Jan. 1, 2018, the province now provides:  

prescription drug coverage for children and youth aged 24 

and under, regardless of family income.  

Under OHIP+, Ontario children and youth will have access 

to over 4,400 medications and other drug products. Enroll-

ment in OHIP+ will be automatic, based on age. There are 

no upfront costs, no co-payment and no annual deductible. 

Those who are eligible for OHIP+ will only need their 

health card number and a valid prescription from their doc-

tor or nurse practitioner when they visit their pharmacist. 

For more information, visit:  

www.ontario.ca/page/learn-about-ohip-plus.  

 

STRATFORD   

  FESTIVAL  

 

Barrie North's 36th annual Stratford 

field trip is scheduled for Wednesday, 

May 30th, 2018. This year's  

production is To Kill a Mockingbird, 

based on the Pulitzer Prize  

winning classic novel by Harper Lee. Tickets are $68 per 

student and will go on sale at the start of Semester 2.  

The trip is offered to all students grades 9-12.  Students 

can pick up a field trip permission form from any English 

teacher.  Submitted forms are to be returned signed 

along with payment to Ms. Brunette in room 225 or  

Mrs. Hingley in room 208.     www.stratfordfestival.ca 

±ƛƪƛƴƎ ±ƛǎƛƻƴǎ - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму 

http://www.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca
https://simcoecounty.schoolcashonline.com
http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org
mailto:info@gilbertcentre.ca
http://www.ontario.ca/page/learn-about-ohip-plus
http://www.stratfordfestival.ca
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi127n546XZAhUn8IMKHdifAN4QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.columbus.gov%2FLGBTQPride%2F&psig=AOvVaw1kZUTkuCZ2JVoWPEikveZO&ust=1518710545570490


tėĈÏÙÕĥėÙě éÙûĔ ùÙÙĔ Ĉĥė ěÏéĈĈû ěÁãÙ 

¢ƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭ-ōŜƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ǘƻǇ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅΦ  ²Ŝ 
ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ǎŀŦŜΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜƭ ǎŀŦŜ ōȅΥ 
 È ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴǎ ōŜƭƻǿ 
 È ǊŜƳƛƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŀǊŜ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ 
       ǘƘŜƳ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǎǘŀũ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜǎŜ  
       ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴǎΥ 
 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ŘǊƛƭƭǎ 

ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΥ 

 È  {ƘŜƭǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ  
         9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƻǊ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ-ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴΣ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ 
         ŎƘŜƳƛŎŀƭ ǎǇƛƭƭ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΣ ƻǊ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ ǎǘƻǊƳΦ 
         !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ  
         ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΦ  
         ¢ƘŜ ǾŜƴǝƭŀǝƻƴ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǎƘǳǘ ƻũΦ 
 È  ! ƘƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ 
         ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ƴƻǘ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ōŀƴƪ 
         ǊƻōōŜǊȅ ƴŜŀǊōȅΦ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭƭ ŘƻƻǊǎ ŀǊŜ 
         ƭƻŎƪŜŘΦ bƻ ƻƴŜ ƛǎ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊ ƻǊ ŜȄƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
 È  ! ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ ƛƴŎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻǊ ŀ 
         ǘƘǊŜŀǘ ƻŦ ǾƛƻƭŜƴŎŜ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
         {ǘŀũ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ŀǊŜŀǎΣ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ ŘƻƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ  
         ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΦ 5ƻƻǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƭƻŎƪŜŘΣ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎƘǳǘ ƻũ ŀƴŘ  
         ōƭƛƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǊŀǿƴΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ǉǳƛŜǘΦ ²Ŝ 
         ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴ ŘǊƛƭƭǎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ǝƳŜǎ ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊΦ Lƴ 
         ǘƘŜ ǳƴƭƛƪŜƭȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŀƴ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴΣ  
         ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Řƻ ƴƻǘ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  
         LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
         ōƻŀǊŘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀ ǎƛǘŜǎ όǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ{/5{. 
         ŀƴŘ ǿǿǿΦǘǿƛǧŜǊΦŎƻƳκ{/5{.ψ{ŎƘƻƻƭǎύ ŀƴŘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ 
         όǿǿǿΦǎŎŘǎōΦƻƴΦŎŀύΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀƭ  
         ƳŜŘƛŀΦ 
 È  !ƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜǾŀŎǳŀǝƻƴ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ƛƴ ŎŀǎŜ ƻŦ Ǝŀǎ ƭŜŀƪǎΣ 
         ōƻƳō ǘƘǊŜŀǘǎ ƻǊ ŬǊŜ ƛƴŎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ  
         ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ²Ŝ ƘƻƭŘ ŘǊƛƭƭǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ 
         ƻǳǊ ŜǾŀŎǳŀǝƻƴ ǇƭŀƴΦ  Lƴ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ŜǾŀŎǳŀǝƻƴΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
         ǎǘŀũ Ƴŀȅ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŀŎǳŀǝƻƴ ǎƛǘŜΣ ŘŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ  
         ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇƛŎƪ-ǳǇ  
         ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōƻŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀƭ  
         ƳŜŘƛŀΦ 
 È  !ƭƭ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΣ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ  
         ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ƛƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜŀǊ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊ  
         ƛŘŜƴǝŬŎŀǝƻƴΦ 
 È  {ǘŀũ ŀƴŘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀ ŎǊƛƳƛƴŀƭ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ  
         /ƘŜŎƪ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  
 È  !ǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ǎǘŀũ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǊŜ ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ 
         ƛƴ ŬǊǎǘ ŀƛŘ ŀƴŘ /twΦ !ƭƭ {ƛƳŎƻŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
         .ƻŀǊŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ !ǳǘƻƳŀǘŜŘ 9ȄǘŜǊƴŀƭ  
         5ŜŬōǊƛƭƭŀǘƻǊǎ ό!95ǎύ 
 

²ƘŜƴ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŘǊƛƭƭ ƻǊ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ 
ŜǾŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴǳǎǘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ŘƛǊŜŎǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀũΣ ǇƻƭƛŎŜΣ 
ŬǊŜ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴƴŜƭΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ  
ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŘǊƛƭƭǎ ƻǊ  
ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ Ƴŀȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŀƛǘ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ 
ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀũ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴƴŜƭ  
ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ŎŀǊŜΦ 

LǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘŀƪŜ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ  
ǇǊŜŎŀǳǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
ǎŀŦŜΦ  

PARENT / TEACHER CONFERENCE NIGHT: 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 28rd  -  6:00 ï 8:00PM 
 

Please join us for a celebration of all the great things that are happening at North, get to know  
the school and meet with your son or daughterôs Semester II teachers and administrators. 
 

Short meetings can be booked to address specific concerns.  Students are expected to óbookô 
their meeting before March 27th.  Appointment slips will be provided to students together with 
the progress reports going out on March 22nd. 
 

If you are unable to attend, please feel free to call the school and make contact. 

 

Free OSSLT Support Program (TIPS): 
 

On the morning of Thursday, April 10, 2018, Grade 10 

students across the province will write the Ontario Secondary 

School Literacy Test (OSSLT).  It will also be written by 

students who were previously eligible but have not yet written 

the test, or who were unsuccessful on their first attempt.  

Successful completion of the test is a requirement for the 

Ontario Secondary School Diploma. 
 

In order to support student success on the OSSLT, a free 

program is being offered targeting specific reading and 

writing skills.  Each skill will be covered twice, and students 

may attend any or all of the sessions.  The program is 

available at lunch or after school.  The program dates and 

skills are as follows: 
 

Thursday,February 11: Reading Graphic & Information Texts 1 

Tuesday, February 16: Writing a Series of Paragraphs  

                                        Expressing an Opinion 1 

Thursday, February 18: Reading Narratives and Dialogue 1 

Tuesday, February 23: Writing a News Report 1 

Thursday, February 25: Writing Short Responses 1 

Tuesday, March 1: Reading Graphic and Information Texts 2 

Thursday, March 3: Writing a Series of Paragraphs Expressing 

                                 an Opinion 2 

Tuesday, March 8: Reading Narratives & Dialogue 2 

Thursday, March 10: Writing a News Report 2 

Tuesday, March 22: Writing Short Responses 2 

Thursday, March 24: Last-Minute Reading Tips 

Tuesday, March 29: Last-Minute Writing Tips 
 

All TIPS sessions will take place in room 208 starting at 2:50pm 

and run until 3:50pm.  Healthy snacks will be provided. 
 

If you are interested in registering your son/daughter for this 

free program, please pick up a registration form in the main 

office or contact Adele LeMaire at  

725-726-6541 ext. 41167 if you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 

Adele LeMaire, Vice Principal 

SKILLS CANADA 

Over the next several weeks, Technology students from  

Barrie North will be competing in Skills Canada technical 

skills competitions at the local, regional, provincial,  and 

perhaps the national levels. Students will compete in the 

following competitions; Architectural Design, Auto Colli-

sion, Cabinetmaking, Carpentry team of two,  Carpentry 

team of four, CNC Woodworking, Hairstyling and  

Aesthetics, Individual Carpentry, Job Skill Demonstration 

and T.V. and Video production team of four.  Skills Canada 

encourages and supports a coordinated Canadian  

approach to promoting skilled trades and technologies to 

youth.  As an aside, if anyone is doing any renovation work 

and has some copper pipe that is surplus to need, we still 

teach students to do some copper plumbing and would be  

grateful for any 1/2" pipe or fittings.  Thank you. 

±ƛƪƛƴƎ ±ƛǎƛƻƴǎ - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму 

http://www.facebook.com/SCDSB
http://www.twitter.com/SCDSB_Schools
http://www.scdsb.on.ca

